MVCC Professional Association

January General Membership Meeting

April 23, 2007

TO BE APPROVED 

1. President Searles announced that the end-of-semester social will be Friday, May 11 at Alee’s, which is owned by former PA President Gerry Scotti.


2.  2nd VP/Chair of Internal Communications presented the slate of nominations and called for additional nominations from the floor.

Motion to approve the ballot:


1st Colleen Kehoe-Robinson


2nd Colleen Bolton


Carried unanimously.
Ballots will be mailed to members’ homes as required by federal law. Any member who has had a change of address should notify database manager Norma Chrisman. Voting will take place during the entire last week of classes at the libraries of both campuses. President Searles commended the membership for stepping up to the plate with a healthy list of nominations. 
3.  Treasurer Mike Donaruma presented a detailed budget proposal for 2007-08 and answered questions from the floor. (A copy of the proposal is attached.)The total proposed budget is $141,833. This includes a $10 annual increase in NYSUT dues for an increase of 38 cents per pay period, and a $65 local dues annual increase for an increase of $2.50 per pay period.  For the last several years the membership has voted to absorb NYSUT dues with contributions from the fund balance, and this year the fund balance will be able to absorb $7,878.50. Dues will need to gradually increase as the Executive Board wishes to maintain a prudent fund balance of one year’s dues for emergency situations such as we faced with expenditures related to the last round of bargaining, including newspaper ads, mobilization efforts, etc.

Motion to approve the proposed 2007-2008 PA budget in the amount of 
$141,833 with an increase of 38 cents per pay period for NYSUT dues and 
$2.50 per pay period for local dues:

1st Tom Capraro

2nd Bill Smith

Carried unanimously.
4. 
Motion to approve minutes of 1/12/07:


1st Lew Kahler


2nd Steve Getchell


Carried unanimously
Adjournment by general consensus.
Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary
